
 

 

UK COVID Response Insight  
ESF hosted Victoria’s emergency management sector to participate in a 

timely conversation with people from the London Ambulance Service 

(LAS) to understand their response to COVID-19. 

 

As the only London-wide healthcare provider serving a growing 

population of over 8.6 million people, the London Ambulance Service 

faced more demand for their services than ever before – seeing some of 

their busiest days ever, with up to 11,000 people calling their 999 

ambulance services a day and nearly four times the number of calls into 

their NHS 111 service. 

 

In facing the pandemic head on, the London Ambulance Service 

transformed its operational response, which saw the development of a 

new 999 centre dedicated to COVID-19 related calls, the launch of a 

ground-breaking partnership with the London Fire Brigade, seeing nearly 

300 firefighters trained to help assist paramedics on the frontline, and over 

900 volunteers stepping in to support at a time the Service needed it most. 

 

Kevin Bate, LAS Assistant Director of Operations talked through LAS’s 

response to COVID-19, and how the Service continues to maintain a high 

level of response, through bolstering their workforce and maintaining 

partnerships, as they prepare for a potential second peak in London. 

 

Paramedic Frank Biggin spoke about the 

increased level of stress and anxiety faced by 

staff due to COVID-19 but said that the greatest 

thing was how everyone in the organisation 

came together to support one another. Katy 

Creighton and Jill from the LAS wellbeing team 

answer questions posed by Victorian wellbeing 

managers. 

 

ESF regularly hosts thought leadership events to 

grow the collective wisdom and strength of the 

sector in relation to mental health and wellbeing.  

 REACTIONS FROM 

PARTICPANTS  
 

Thanks so much to the team and 

yourself for organising the two guest 

speakers. It was fascinating and I was 

particularly taken with Kevin’s 

comments regarding LAS placing 

their attendance management 

process on hold during the COVID-19 

response and replacing it with a 

wellbeing focused conversation if an 

employee was not able to attend 

their shift. 

Charles Hewitt, Senior Project Lead | 

Psychologist Wellbeing Services 

Victoria Police 

 

 
Frank Biggin, Paramedic LAS 

 

There were some valuable lessons 

around how they supplemented their 

service to deal with unprecedented 

demand and support their people. 

From a personal perspective it was 

comforting to hear that many of the 

plans we have in place here in 

Victoria have successfully been 

tested in a similar ambulance service 

in the UK and proven successful. 

Tony Walker, CEO Ambulance Vic 

 

Very informative to hear real 

examples of the impacts and 

response adjustment made during 

the response to Covid-19 in London. 

Many good messages but the 

importance of welfare support and 

back up to the frontline and planning 

and exercising for large scale 

operations stood out. 

Garry Cooke, Acting Chief Officer 

CFA 
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